From: Barbara Stahler-Sholk [mailto:watercolorbarb3@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Monday, March 31, 2008 2:03 PM
To: Anglin, Mike; Easthope, Christopher
Subject: Please put on the 4/7 city council agenda the issue of immigration raids in Ann Arbor and other places in Washstenaw County
Dear Mr Anglin and Mr Easthope,

 

Thank you very much for serving on City Council.

 

I have just left telephone messages for you both and I thought I would also send you emails.  I am a constituent of yours-- I live in Ward 5, next to the Bach School and I have voted for both of you. 

 

I would like to request that you put the following issue on the Monday, April 7 City Council Meeting.

 

As a long-time resident of Ann Arbor and a member of the Washtenaw Interfaith Coalition for Immigrant Rights (WICIR),  I am outraged about the fact that in the last few weeks, agents from the federal agency, ICE (Immigrant and Customs Enforcement of Homeland Security) have been coming into our city and county and conducting immigration raids and in an illegally violent manner which is targeting mostly but not exclusively our Latino community which contributes greatly to our city and county.  So far, we have documented 13 cases which involve numerous people and often with their families.  These people are having their human rights violated and I feel this is something that cannot be tolerated in our community.

 

WICIR  has formed in the last few weeks in emergency response to these egregious acts.  We are a coalition of 17 churches, faith-based, university and grass roots organizations.  The five areas on which we are concentrating our efforts are immediate response, political action, community education, legal counsel, and fundraising.  Please see the email below and the attached letter to the Immigration Office in Detroit which describe the Council and situation in more detail.  For your information, the group that visited the Detroit immigration office was not allowed to post bond for the immigrant in custody.  (Please note that the organization is now called Washtenaw Interfaith Council for Immigration Rights and not Washtenaw County Interfaith Council for Immigration Rights).

 

I would like to request that this issue be brought to the attention of City Council and I would like City Council to consider what actions can be taken.  I hope that you will put this emergent issue on the April 7 agenda.  

 

Thank you very much for your consideration.

 

I look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

 

Sincerely,

 

Barbara Stahler-Sholk

425 5th St., 48103

(734) 741-0573 (home)

(734) 717-9589 (cell)

watercolorbarb3@sbcglobal.net
 

 

 

From: 
Sent: Tuesday, March 18, 2008 12:24 PM
To: 
Hi all,
[See message below] I was at this meeting yesterday. 
Please attend the meeting on Saturday if you are able.
As you all know, this kind of public support and outrage 
is the only way to stop this.
Take care,
 

Dear Friends, Family and Coalition Members,

Last night , 3/17/08, about 50 people attended an emergency meeting to

 respond to the horrific raids of our Latin American community members

 by ICE (immigration and Customs

 Enforcement).  There have been numerous

 raids just in the last week in Ann Arbor and Ypsilanti where ICE

 (Immigration and Customs Enforcement) has unlawfully entered private

 residences, used violence and threats in detaining people, terrorized young

 children by attacking their parents in front of them, separated families,

 yelled at and verbally abused people, stolen identification, ransacked

 people's private property, used excessive intimidation, etc.  After

 hearing peoples' testimonies we are

 disturbed and outraged by these abuses

 and agreed that we will not accept or tolerate this inhumane treatment

 of anyone in our community!

Last night, 3/17/08, 50 people met within 12 hours of being informed of

 these horrific raids.  We officially formed the Washtenaw County

 Interfaith Coalition for Immigration Rights.  We are a largely-networked,

 morally-conscious group of people, and many of us are people of faith

 from a multitude of area churches and organizations.  We are diverse

 in

 gender, race, ethnicity, national origin, sexual orientation, age,

 abilities, etc. We believe these raids are morally unjust and a clear

 violation of human rights.  We are deeply disturbed that this is going on in

 our community and will respond to these violations publicly and

 passionately.  We are motivated to action by the God-given rights of all people

 to live in a safe and just society. 

We have sent a group to the Immigration office today to post bond and

 request the release of one of our community members so he can re-join

 and make plans to protect his family.  We have written a letter to

 immigration officials using much of the same language as is in this email (it

 is attached).

We are meeting again, in urgency, this Saturday morning, March 22nd at

 10:00 at the First Congregational Church of Christ.  All concerned

 people are welcome and needed in this struggle and there are still many

 faith-based and social justice organizations that are yet unrepresented.

  If you are a personal friend or family member of mine, I have added

 your name to this list so that you can stay informed about what we are

 doing, and/or so you can get involved.  If you want your name removed from

 the list, please let me know.  

On Saturday, the coalition will be working on a first and rapid

 response protocol to help victimized families including immediate safe haven,

 legal consultation, meeting immediate needs, collection of resources,

 provision of support, press and media releases, etc.  There are families

 who have been raided, are not safe, and are in need of support right

 now!!  Soon, and in the long-run, we will plan a public meeting

 with

 immigration officials, implement political actions, work toward policies

 that identify Ypsilanti, Ann Arbor and other Washtenaw County towns as

 Sanctuary Cities, and creating a sanctuary refuge in an area church or

 temple.  

Thank you for reading this email and feel free to send it on.  We would

 love to have your help and if you would like to talk to me, please

 call me at 734-355-2707. I have attached the letter we sent to immigration

 officials today.  Please note the

 impressive list of organizations who are already involved 

The First Congregational Church of Christ in Ypsilanti              

Latinos Unidos of Michigan  

The Ann Arbor Friends Quaker Meeting           

The

 American Friends Service Committee

The First Methodist Church of Ypsilanti       

The Washtenaw County Worker’s Center

The First Presbyterian Church of Ann Arbor         

The Washtenaw Faith Action Coalition 

St. Mary's Catholic Student Parish                  

he Interfaith Council

 for Peace and Justice

The Unitarian Universalist Church of Ann Arbor                        

                    

LASED, Inc.

St. Francis Catholic Church of Ann Arbor                    

Webster United Church of Christ

Latin Americans for Social and Economic Development, Inc.

Pineview Church of Ypsilanti                     

Faculty and students of the University of Michigan School of Social

 Work

Peace and justice

 to all.

Sincerely,  Laura Sanders
